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Children in Need….! 
Thank you!  

Our Children in Need fundraising was 

brilliant on Friday!  

Park Infants raised a terrific £128.87 

just through donations towards their 

non-uniform day. Well done to our 

youngest fundraisers!  

St Peter’s smashed all records! The 

money is still being counted as we 

speak-its still coming in. the bucket 

shaking raised an incredible £187.39, 

the sponsored burpee challenge raised a 

HUGE £819.99!!! 

That’s a wonderful… £1,007.38. 

Thank you all so much for supporting 

these worthy causes and helping to 

make the lives of children all over the UK 

that little bit better.  

 

 
 

Mark Currell 

Principal  

 

Happy Diwali from 
our family to 
yours… 
 

 
 

The Year 4 children concluded their RE 

topic of Hinduism by making Diwali 

lanterns. 

 

 
 

 



 

  

Let them eat cake... 
The fabulous PIPs parent team at Park 

held a cake sale at the school to raise 

money for the Christmas events coming 

up next month. 

They raised a staggering total of 

£193.77 in just that little time after 

school. THANK YOU so much to everyone 

who bought a cake, donated a cake and 

then, (probably) ate a cake-all in the 

name of raising money for our children.  

What an amazing community and thank 

you to our PIPs!  

PIPs are always looking for parent 

support and help-try to catch one of 

them on the playground or ask a 

member of staff to point them out!  

 

 
We need walkers... 
On Tuesday next week the Park children 

will be walking to and from the church 

for their experience Christmas time-

where they learn all about the Christmas 

story. We are desperate for 

helpers/volunteers to help us walk to the 

church.  

At the moment-we really don’t have 

enough and we might need to reducing 

the numbers of children we take for 

safety reasons! Please, if you can help-

please come forward and say at the 

school office or with your child’s teacher. 

 

 
 

Experience 
Christmas at St 
Peters... 
This week and next week, each of our 

year groups will get the opportunity to 

visit St Peter’s Church to learn about the 

Christmas story. The Church Wardens 

and volunteers set up stations around 

the church to bring the Christmas story 

to life and teach our children the true 

meaning of Christmas and why we 

celebrate. 

St Peter’s years 3-6 all went this week; 

Park are due to visit next week.  

THANK YOU to all the volunteers and 

wonderful helpers who do this for our 

children and our community! How lucky!  

 

 



 

  

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Supporting our local 
playgroup… 
There is a charity BINGO night and 

RAFFLE run by our local Raunds 

Playgroup. Here are the details for this 

fab community event!  

 

 
 

Christmas Market 
and Lights switch 
on…. 
Both of our choirs are performing at the 

lights switch on this SUNDAY. We hope 

to see many of you there!  

 



 

  

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

St Peter’s Book 
Fair…. 
The Book Fair is returning to St Peter’s 

school on the 28th November and will be 

with us until the following week on the 

5th December. We welcome all parents 

of both St Peter’s and Park Infants to 

come and browse the books that will be 

on display in our library from 3.25 until 

4pm on the Tuesday the 5th . There will 

be a wide range of books available: the 

classics, new titles, popular authors and 

non-fiction titles.  

 

Please come along and support our 

school as the more books we sell, the 

more free books we gain for our school 

libraries. 

 

The children have been set a fun 

competition in the run-up to the event. 

On Friday of last week, they were shown 

an adapted front cover of a well-known 

book that now has become more 

Christmassy. Here is an example.  

 

The competition is open to all the 

children at St Peter’s and a winner for 

each year group will be announced prior 

to the arrival of the Book Fair. We will be 

giving the children some time in school 

to start their design but welcome any 

additional help from parents and family 

at home to complete them. The prize is a 

£5 book voucher to be used at the Book 

Fair - one for each year group. Good luck 

and we look forward to seeing you on the 

28th of November. 

 

 



 

  

Attendance… 
(National average is 95%) 

 

Park  

All students 95% 

 

Eagles 89% 

Kingfishers 96% 

Sparrows 92% 

Puffins 92% 

Red Kites 95% 

Robins 96% 

 

 

St Peter’s 

All Students 94% 

 

St George 89% 

St Christopher 97% 

St Martha 97% 

St Andrew 94% 

St Mary 97% 

St Cecilia 96% 

St David 95% 

St Patrick 94% 

Next week’s dates… 
W/B 27.11.2023 

 

Sunday:  
Christmas lights turn on in Raunds! 

 

Monday:  
St Peter’s: Collective worship  

Park: Experience Christmas EYFS1,&2  

Help needed to walk the children to and 

form the school.  

 

Tuesday:  
 

Wednesday:  
St Peter’s : Book fair open!!!  

 

Thursday:  
St Peter’s : Book fair open!!!  

 

Friday:  
Park Values VIP Assembly,  

StP Celebration Collective Worship 

St Peter’s : Book fair open!!!  

 

 

 

This week’s 
messages…. 
 

 
 



 

  

 
 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Pudsey pictures…. 
 

 
 

 


